
 

 

 
No. 174/21 
 
27th April 2021 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Colleague, 
 
Election of Regional Secretaries - 2021 
 
Further to LTB 143/21 dated 1st April please find attached a copy of the Independent Scrutineer’s report 
for the above elections.  
 
Please can you ensure that the results are brought to the attention of the members of your Branch. 
  
Any enquiries regarding this matter should be directed to the Senior Deputy General Secretary’s 
department for the attention of Peter Metcalfe: 
 
Telephone:  0208 971 7368 
Email:  pmetcalfe@cwu.org  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Tony Kearns 
Senior Deputy General Secretary 
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